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Key Dates

Did you know that the term 
dates for the academic 
year are available to view 
and download from our 
website?  
www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/
parents/termdates

Mon, 16 June
Year 8 HPV vaccinations
Year 10 Preston College 
taster day
Year 11 last day and 
awards presentation

17-19 June
DofE Silver Expedition

Weds, 18 Jun
Year 10 Runshaw College 
taster day

Thurs, 19 June
Year 11 Blackpool 
Pleasure Beach Trip

Fri, 20 June
Learning for Life Day 5
Early lunch followed by 
school closure at 1.10pm

Mon, 23 June
Year 7 Parents Evening 
(online)

Tues, 24 June
Reward Trips

Weds, 25 June
Year 11 Prom, Bartle Hall

Thurs, 27 June
LUSoM Maths Challenge 
(team only)

Tears and Triumph: Miss Beesley Bids 
Farewell to Her Year 11 Football Stars
Miss Beesley admitted there were tears as her Year 11 football team 
played their final match.

PE teacher Miss Beesley has guided the girls from Year 7 and watched them 
grow and develop through the years. They reached the final of the South Ribble 
Cup against Balshaw’s High School last Friday, 4 June but lost 9-4 at UCLan 
Sports Arena.

Miss Beesley said: “It was the first ever South Ribble Cup for girls teams this 
year and the fact we are one of the first two teams to get into the final is a 
fantastic achievement. 

“It’s testament to the drive nationally that we have had to promote girls’ football 
overall. 

“We were 4-1 down but then came back to 6-4 before a few mistakes cost us 
but I am immensely proud that we got to the first girls’ South Ribble Final and 
came runners-up. There was a lot of emotion!  Goals were from Mia C, Molly 
and Caitlyn. 

“I am sad they are going. I have been with them since Year 7 and I am so 
proud of them all. I have watched them grow into strong, confident, independent 
women who have been flying the flag for girls’ football.”

Continued overleaf...
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... Continued from front page.

Striker Caitlyn, who plays for Penwortham Town, said: “It’s 
been fun playing football with this team. When we came it was 
all new but we have formed friendships and done so much 
together. It’s the team, the atmosphere, the competitiveness, 
the friendships. 

“I have already signed up for Runshaw College’s football 
team thanks to everything at Priory.”

Defender Olivia said: “I have enjoyed being part of this team. 
We have made such great memories. We have been positive, 
we have shown a passion for football and we have had fun. 
We all love Miss Beesley for everything she has done for us. 
She has stuck up for us and looked after us!”

The girls in Year 8 after winning a South Ribble tournament.

Chili Challenge Winners
This week’s winners are:
Year 7 	 Scarlett F (Mrs Elliott) Douglas
Year 8 	 Leon H (Miss Howell) Hodder
Year 9 	 Ben C (Mr Mo)  Douglas
Year 10	 Jad H (Mrs Brindle) Calder
Year 11 	 Sophia T (Mr Evans)  Ribble 

Last week's winners were:
Year 7 	 Amaya M (Mrs Lockwood) Calder
Year 8 	 Joe W (Mr Taylor) Douglas
Year 9 	 Maisie R (Mr Mo)  Ribble
Year 10	 Zane H (Mrs Brindle) Calder
Year 11 	 ----

These pupils have now received their chilli 
tokens to claim their free breaktime snack 
from the dining room.

Pick up your challenge 
sheet from the top of the 
post boxes in your dining 
areas.  When you’ve had 
a go at them, pop your 

answers in your year group post box. 

The leaderboard remains the same...

Douglas 	 1st	 Ribble	 2nd 

Calder   	 3rd	 Hodder 	 4th



Learn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

Year 10 Thackray Medical 
Museum: Trip Rescheduled
Due to clashes in the school calendar, the Thackray 
Museum trip originally planned for this term has 
been rescheduled for the next academic year. 
Pupils will now visit the museum on a rearranged 
date in October.

By then, pupils will be further into their Medicine topic 
and will be able to make even better connections 
with the content covered during the visit.

If you have any questions, please contact Mrs 
Cauchi m.cauchi@priory.lancs.sch.uk.

From Primary to Priory
On Tuesday this week, Year 7s Amelie and Angel ventured back to Whitefield 
Primary School.

The pair accompanied Mrs Farley to talk to the Year 6 children who will be joining us in 
September about what life is like at Priory and the differences and similarities to Whitefield.

A representative from their former primary school said, 
“Amelie and Angel even managed to sneak in to Mrs 
Nugent's class to see their buddies from last year and 
help Mrs Nugent with some jobs!”

Head of Year 7 & Transition Manager, Mrs Farley, 
visits all our primary schools in the summer term to 
meet each new Priory pupil and their class teacher 
as it is important to us that we get to know each pupil 
individually.

We will welcome all our 2025 intake on Weds, 2 July at 
the New Pupil & Parents Evening, followed by Induction 
Day on Thurs, 3 July. 
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GCSE Results Day
Class of 2025
It’s some time off yet, however we would like to 
inform Year 11 pupils and their parents about 
the arrangements for GCSE Results Day.

Results Day will take place on Thursday, 21 August, and 
Class of 2025 are invited to collect their results between 
11am and 12 noon from school.  Students should go 
to the main dining room, although if the weather is 
pleasant, we’ll be distributing results outside the main 
reception.

A small number of students will be invited to take part 
in our publicity on the day. These students should arrive 
promptly at 11am and see Mrs Yates to collect their 
results envelopes.

If a student is unable to attend in person or will be away 
on holiday, they must speak to Miss Conway, Exams 
Officer, before they leave or email her at g.conway@
priory.lancs.sch.uk before the end of the summer term to 
make alternative arrangements. Please note that written 
permission is required if someone else is collecting 
results on a student’s behalf.

Any results not collected by 12 noon will be posted 
second class later that day.

Please also note that school will close at 12.30pm on 
Results Day.

We wish all of our Year 11 
students the very best of 
luck and hope they leave 
Priory with the results 
they’ve worked so hard 
for—and with lasting 
memories of their time 
here.

Learning 
for Life 
Day 5 
Friday, 20 June
Don’t forget, next Friday is a Learning for Life 
Day so school will close at 1.10pm.  

Students should report to their Session 1 teacher in 
their designated Learning for Life classroom for the 
day (which is not necessarily their usual room) for 
8.40am.   Their timetable is on their year group Teams 
wall.  Lunch is brought forward and school buses have 
been rearranged for the earlier finish.

If pupils are absent on this day, the work they miss 
will need to be completed on their return as an 
extra-curricular activity.  Sessions covered on Friday 
include: 

Year 7  	 Financial Choices
	 Financial awareness. Use of money. Debt. 

Gambling. Sources of help and support for 
themselves and others.

Year 8 	 Democracy & Community
	 Democracy in the UK, Democracy in the rest 

of the world, Public spending, Volunteering.

Year 9  	 Sexual Health - Prevent
	 Contraception safe use. Preventing 

Pregnancy. What are STIs? Preventing STIs. 
Sources of help and support for themselves 
and others.

Year 10 	Personal Safety
	 ‘Wasted Lives’ with Lancashire Fire and 

Rescue. Dangerous Drink/Drug Driving. 
Knife and Gang Crime information. Knife 
and Gang Crime Law with Lancashire 
Constabulary. 



Where to next, Year 11?
With their GCSEs almost over, our Year 11 pupils are looking ahead to life 
after Priory – obviously tinged with sadness at going but excitement at the 
next stage of their education.

We spoke to a number of our pupils about their immediate plans for the future.
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Jake L has his career mapped out.

“I want to go to the GCHQ – the 
Government Communications 
Headquarters. In short, it’s ethical 
hacking for the Government!

“I have always had a thing for computers 
and I want to help people and keep 
information safe.

“I am going to Cardinal Newman 
College next to study A-Levels in 
Computer Science, Maths and Physics 
and then maybe apply for a degree 
apprenticeship at GCHQ.

“I have enjoyed my time at Priory. I did 
the Astronomy GCSE last year and got a Grade 5 and 
that was good as it’s an extra qualification to do.”

Chloe aims to go to Runshaw College and study 
A-Levels in Biology, History and Criminology.

“When I was younger, I wanted to be an actress and I 
have been in all the school shows, including Matilda, 
Mary Poppins, Legally Blonde and High School 
Musical.

“I have enjoyed having the chance to be part of these 
in Priory – they have all been good productions.

“I am not sure about an actress now so I am thinking 
about becoming a forensic scientist. I love all the true 
crime documentaries.”

Ronnie said: “I want to become a joiner and am 
currently looking for an apprenticeship. I made a 
bench with my dad last year and it’s something I 
enjoyed.

“I came to Priory in Year 8. I like all the teachers and 
have taken part in extra-curricular activities such as 
football.”

Jake S fancies making his millions as a property 
developer.

“My uncle does it and so it’s something I want to do 
but I know you have to start with some money to 
build your business and I am still working on that!

“I am going to Newman College to study Maths, 
Economics and another A-Level which I haven’t 
decided on yet as it depends on my GCSE results.

“I have had a good time at Priory, made lots of 
friends and the teachers have been good.”

Talented musician and artist Agnes will pursue a 
career in science.

Agnes plays the piano to a high level, taking part in 
UK competitions, and is a fantastic artist, recently 
designing Priory’s new-look House logos (more to 
come on this in a later newsletter).

However she loves chemistry the best – and that’s 
where she feels her future lies.

Continued next page...
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“I have thought about becoming a doctor but it’s very 
competitive and chemistry is my 
favourite subject so I think I will 
be better suited to a laboratory 
job.

“I am going to LUSoM 
(Lancaster University School of 
Mathematics) to study Maths, 
Further Maths, Biology and 
Chemistry A-Levels. I wanted to 
do Geography as well but they 
said five was too much!

“I have enjoyed Priory. The 
facilities are brand new and that’s 
why I chose to come here. I have 
also had a lot of opportunities 
to develop my music, I have played the piano in 
assemblies, and also entered art competitions.”

Chittara is keen on engineering but is also thinking 
about a career in quantum mechanics.

“I have also thought about quant training which is 
using maths algorithms to find out how trading works. 
There are a few options – it’s the same journey to a 
point and then I can choose which way I want to go.

“I will either go to LUSoM or Newman College and 
study four A-Levels – Maths, Physics and then either 
Economics, Chemistry or Further Maths, depending 
where I go to.”

Thomas aims to be an engineer but is still deciding 
which route to follow.

He said: “I may go to Preston College and do 
automotive engineering or Runshaw College and do 
electrical engineering.

“I like to know how things work, I have always had a 
curious mind.

“My twin brother Archie is here too and he is going 
to Cardinal Newman to do Law or Business – we are 
very different people.

Learn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

“My grandad and step-dad were engineers so I think 
that’s why I want to go that way.

“The teachers have been helpful at Priory and it’s a 
good environment, I have made loads of friends.”

Hannah will go to Runshaw College to study 
Psychology, Criminology and Business.

She said: “I want to be a psychologist as I like to 
look into people’s minds and help them understand 
themselves.

“I have liked the teachers at Priory. Mr Bedford has 
helped me in Chemistry and Ms Beswick has been 
helpful too.”

Will can see pound signs!

“I am going into joinery at Preston College, then I want 
to build my own houses and open up my own business. 
I want to be a millionaire by the time I am 30!”

The last day for Year 11 is on Monday, 16 June.

After their last core subject exam in the morning, 
pupils will head out to the Priory gardens for shirt-
signing followed by an awards presentation in the 
Assembly Hall.  Pupils will leave immediately after the 
presentation, at approx 12.45 pm. 
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From Primary to Priory: 
The Science Dissection!
As the winners of the 2024 Priory Science Challenge, 
Middleforth CofE Primary claimed the opportunity to have 
a science lesson delivered by Priory staff. They took this 
opportunity just before half term, requesting a lesson on heart 
dissections! 

Science Technician Mr Evans and Head of Science Mr 
Bedford, made the short journey to Middleforth to deliver the 
lesson. 

The pupils waited eagerly for the cross-phase collaboration, 
bringing the Year 6 class face-to-face with the wonders of 
biology. 

Mr Bedford said, “The pupils were able to recall a wide range 
of details about the heart including the structure, function, and 
various parts, before applying their understanding by looking 
at a dissected heart.

He went on to say, “Their teacher, Miss Howarth, said this 
is not something they would normally be able to deliver; the 
class really enjoyed the experience and were grateful to Priory 
for making it possible.” 

Boost Your Wellbeing 
This Summer! 
As the summer break approaches, we know how important it is to prioritise 
our pupils’ wellbeing! That’s why we are excited to announce a targeted wellbeing workshop at Priory, presented 
by Compass Bloom. 

These workshops are designed to provide our pupils with valuable hints and tips on how to promote their 
wellbeing over the summer months.

These will be small, interactive sessions right here at school, where pupils will learn practical strategies to 
enhance their mental and emotional health during the holidays.

Interested? Please register your interest with Mrs Willis, our Family Support Manager.  Pop to see her in the 
Pastoral office, message via Teams Chat or parents can email a.willis@priory.lancs.sch.uk. 

Don’t miss out on this fantastic opportunity to 
invest in your wellbeing!
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Year 8 Pupils Discover Careers of the 
Future with 3D Printing Workshop
Sixty Year 8 pupils were selected by Head of ICT & Computer Science, Mrs 
Qadri, to take part in an exciting #InspiringLancashire project last Tuesday, funded by BAE 
Systems. 

Priory was given a 3D printer as part of the link-
up and we have worked with CREATE Education to 
deliver the school-based 3D Printing Workshop Day. 
Mrs Qadri had taken part in a training day at CREATE 
Education in Chorley and part of the project was that 
BAE Systems, through CREATE, will offer 60 Year 8 
students a 3D Printing Workshop Day as well as a day 
of careers advice. 

“BAE Systems want to create more jobs in the future in 
the Lancashire area and they hope, by training pupils on 
such items as 3D printers and show how they are used 
in their business, this will give them an understanding 
of the careers available to them and the chance to stay 
in Lancashire for the jobs," said Mrs Qadri. 

At the workshop, the pupils designed a mini rocket ship 
and printed it as well as learnt simple CAD/CAM skills. 

Students were working at a much faster pace than when 
we ran the event last year and they even managed to 
personalise their rocket ships with their names.

"I will have a big job to get all their designs 3D printed 
in different colours over the next few weeks!" said Mrs 
Qadri.

Year 8 Leon W said, “I didn’t know about 3D printing 
but now my knowledge has been expanded - now I can 
make 3D models and designs on ‘Onshape’ and use 
them on ‘Cura’. I’ve also learnt how 3D printing can be 
used in different industries, and in future careers.’

Emma N added, “Today was quite complicated and 
hard to understand but I’m very glad I did it because 
I never actually realised what 3D printing was and 
now I see that it is very interesting and is used lots in 
construction and other careers.”

Continued over...



These websites allow students to research 3D 
printed designs that others have created >> 
www.thingiverse.com | www.printables.com
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Continued from previous page ...

Freya C said, “Today I found out actual jobs I did not  know used 3D printing such as Formula 
One racing, when making props and in nursing.  I would like to be a fashion designer and it 
was helpful to know how some materials can come from the 3D printer.  I did not know about 
doctors using 3D printers for hands.”  

Lillia S continued on the same theme with, “Prosthetic limbs can also be made in the medical field.  Also, food 
can be made from a 3D printer!”

Thinking ahead, Oliver C concluded, “I’ve learnt about what I want to take into my Options with Computing 
definitely one of them, thanks to this workshop.”

Pharaoh agreed, “This has also made me see Tech 
and Engineering GCSEs in a new light.”

Now that students have developed their design skills, 
they will also be taking part in an Inspiring Lancashire 
Challenge Project where they will have to design a 
prototype product (or a part for a product) that will 
either: 

•	 help in one small way to improve the environment 
in or around a local waterway (river, canal, lake or 
sea) or

•	 improve the habitat 
for one or more 
species of local 
wildlife.

Look out for more 
information about this 
project in the Autumn 
term.
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Building Futures: Tyson 
Construction Visits Priory For 
Careers Talk
Last week pupils who are interested in a career in construction were 
invited to a careers talk by Philip Helm from Tyson Construction. 

Philip talked to pupils about the importance of personal qualities and attributes 
developed in school and their relevance in 
the future. He discussed different roles in 
the organisation and qualification pathways 
to them. He also talked about Tyson as 
a company and showed pupils images of 
developments in the locality.

Lead Practitioner for Careers Development 
and Priory’s Careers Adviser, Ms Smith said 
"I am so pleased to have been offered the 
opportunity to work with Philip and Tyson as 
we have a large cohort of interested pupils. 

“Over 40 pupils attended this session and 
Philip has offered to allow pupils to come and 
see the Quinn Street site in Leyland develop. 
At the time of writing, I plan to take a group of 
pupils to the site to look at the site footprint 
with footings and service lines. In the next few months we plan to revisit to watch the site develop to completion".

Philip has said to Ms Smith that he was impressed with the school site and facilities, the vast range of activities 
offered to pupils as demonstrated in our termly newsletters and the enthusiasm of pupils for construction. This 
enthusiasm was demonstrated when a number of pupils remained behind to discuss Tyson’s current construction 
experience through discussion and photographs. 

WWW.PRESTON.AC.UK

APPRENTICESHIP

OPEN EVENT
MONDAY 30 JUNE 4-6PM

REGISTER TODAY!

CELEBRATING 50 YEARS



It All Adds Up: Priory Pupils 
Smash National Maths Challenge 
Year 7 Zach was the star of the UKMT Junior Maths Challenge at 
Priory.

Run by the UK Maths Trust, it’s a national competition for Years 7 and 8 where 
there are multiple choice answers and it’s completed in school. Pupils use their 
best problem-solving, fluency and reasoning skills to tackle some really difficult 
questions

Maths teacher Mr Hunter 
has run this challenge for 
a number of years and 
this year got more pupils 
involved – with 99 sitting the 
first round.

Year 7 Zach achieved 102 
points and received a Gold 
Certificate and he was Best 
in School.

Zach said: “I was surprised 
as I struggled to concentrate 
and didn’t think I had done 
as well as I had. I do like 
Maths but my favourite 
subjects are Art and Music.”

Adam, also in Year 7, was just a point behind and also achieved a Gold certificate. He said: “It’s the first time I 
have done anything like this and it was fine. It got harder as we went along but I was happy with my score.”

Both pupils went through to the next stage which took place on Tuesday – the Junior Kangaroo.

Year 8 Kaif received a Silver certificate, he was Best in Year 8, and said: “I am pretty happy with that.”

Year 7 Oliver H also received a Silver Certificate. “It was really hard so it was a big achievement to get a Silver 
Certificate.”

Mr Hunter said: “They have all done brilliantly, especially 
the Year 7s who got the highest scores. We trialled 
a bigger intake this year and 99 pupils were involved 
which was a success.

“They smashed it and all have done really well. To get a 
Gold, Silver or Bronze certificate is a huge achievement 
as it is a hard challenge.”
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Wired for the Future: Students 
Tour National Grid Site 
Last week Ms Smith and other staff took groups of young people 
down to the Hutton Substation to tour the site and learn about what 
the National Grid does as a company and its different careers. 

Pupils had a lengthy health and safety briefing, donned PPE and entered the 
secure site. This visit is part of a number of activities the National Grid offers us 
to introduce pupils to careers in engineering and electricity. 

Ms Smith said "It has been great to see 
so many pupils appear on the 'Interested 
in electricity careers' list. This is the first 
day of trips and have two more to follow. 
The attendance list for these is well 
subscribed, without pupils knowing a trip 
was planned. The pupils, as expected, 
were sensible and followed health and 
safety instructions well. I hope pupils 
now have a greater understanding of 
what the "Giant metal structure in a 
field" does, its significance and the roles 
required to maintain it. 

National Grid staff were astounded by 
the array of interesting questions pupils 
asked about their work and the site. 
Questions included - Where are the 
highest pylons? To where is the longest stretch of cable 
between pylons? What happens if part or all of the Hutton 
site fails to work? 

Pupils learned that the pylons across the River Ribble 
are some of the tallest in the country. Pupils also saw 
the equipment which was floated up the River Ribble and 
discussed the activities around that process, including 
problems and solutions. Pupils enjoyed the visit and 
came away with further knowledge of electricity transfer. 

Learn to SucceedLearn to Succeed
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Year 11 Final Arrangements For 
Blackpool Pleasure Beach Trip and Prom
We are delighted to share the final arrangements for these two exciting upcoming events.

Blackpool Pleasure Beach Trip  
Thursday, 19 June

We are looking forward to a fun-filled day at Blackpool 
Pleasure Beach.

Timings and Travel
•	 Pupils must be in school by 9:45am, 

ready to leave on the coach at 
10:00am.

•	 We will depart Blackpool at 4:00pm, 
and pupils should be collected from 
school at 5:00pm.

•	 All pupils are required to return to 
school on the coach.

What to Bring
•	 Pupils should dress appropriately for the day. 

Casual clothing is acceptable.
•	 Please check the weather forecast – suncream 

or a raincoat may be necessary depending on 
conditions.

•	 Pupils may wish to bring a small amount of 
spending money for food, drinks, or souvenirs.

Please note: Blackpool Pleasure Beach is a cashless 
site. Pupils will need to bring a bank card or phone 
with contactless payment to purchase any food or 
souvenirs during the day.

Prom 
Wednesday, 25 June

Venue: Bartle Hall Hotel, Lea 
Lane, Bartle, Nr. Preston, 
Lancashire, PR4 0HA

This promises to be a 
memorable evening for our 
pupils, and we are grateful for your continued support.

Arrival and Parking
•	 Parents are kindly asked to arrive before 6:00pm.
•	 Parking is available in either the front or rear car 

park of the hotel.
•	 The bar will be open from 5.30pm should parents 

wish to purchase a drink before the event begins 
at 6pm.

Pupil Arrival
•	 Pupils should arrive between 6:00pm and 6:45pm.
•	 Please note that the drive into Bartle is single 

entry. To help with the smooth flow of traffic, we 
ask that parents wait until 6:45pm to leave the 
premises unless they have already dropped off 
their child. 

Hired Vehicles
•	 If your child is arriving in a hired vehicle, please 

inform the company that they may be asked to 
wait to allow multiple cars to enter the driveway 
before exiting.

Photography
A professional photographer will be present to capture:
•	 Pupils exiting their vehicles
•	 An hour of photography inside the venue
•	 A link to the photo gallery will be shared with 

parents the following week.

Carriages
The evening will end at 11pm.  Please arrange for 
your child’s safe travel home at this time.
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Reward Trips 
Tuesday, 24 June
Pupils who have worked hard, had good attendance and 
have demonstrated the Priory standard over the past 
academic year, are invited to choose from a selection of 
trips as a reward.

The trips offered will all take place on Tuesday, 24 June.  

Pupils have a choice of one of the following trips:

Trafford Centre – 
Arrive at school at the normal time, return in 
time for the school buses. Cost - £10

Blackpool Pleasure Beach – 
Arrive at school at the normal time, return 
approx. 6pm. Cost - £33

Blackpool Zoo – 
Arrive at school at the normal time, return in 
time for the school buses. Cost - £12
(There is only a small number of places available)

Pupils who are not participating in any of 
these trips will need to attend school as 
normal.  For those invited on the reward 
trips but choose to stay in school, there 
will be range of enrichment activities 
available.

Pupils may wear their own clothes that are appropriate 
for the trip, but they are to remember they will still be 
expected to represent and uphold the Priory standard. 

Pupils going to the Trafford Centre and Blackpool Zoo 
will return approx 3pm in time for the school buses.  If 
your child has chosen to go 
to Blackpool Pleasure Beach, 
please organise your child’s 
collection from school well in 
advance.  Return is approx 
6pm.

If your child has been invited on the rewards trip, and 
would like to go, please make the required payment 
via SCOPay, where you will also be required to 
provide parental consent. This replaces the need to 
complete a reply slip. 

Whilst there are places for everyone with a rewards 
trip invitation, you are advised to make payment early 
to ensure your child gets their first-choice. Places 
are capped for each trip and the payment option will 
subsequently close when filled.

Payment should be made no later than Friday, 13 
June, after which the payment option on SCOPay 
will close. Please note, late payments will strictly 
not be accepted.

It is expected that pupils will continue to meet the 
Priory standard in the time between payment and 
the day of the trip. Should a pupil fail to continue to 
meet expectations, a discussion will be held possibly 
resulting in revoking their invitation on the trip in 
which case a refund will be issued for the payment 
made. This remains at the discretion of the Head of 
Year and Pastoral team.

Lancashire Healthy young People & Families Service (LHYPFS) 

 

 School Nurse 
Drop-In Clinic 

 

The School Nurse service runs a regular drop in at your 
school, where you can attend as required to access 

support, or for any health advice. 

 

Date… Wednesday 18th June…..……………………………………. 

Time… Lunch time…………………..……………………………………. 

Place…Meeting Rm, Reception area……………………………… 

Scan this QR code to access 
our website: 

 

Scan this QR code to send a 
message to our confidential 

messaging service, 
ChatHealth 
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Uniform Donations
Do you have any out-grown uniform that is still in good 
condition?

If you have any unwanted school uniform, including PE kit and 
ties, that still has good wear left in it then we can pass it on to 
families who need that little extra support.

With the cost of living affecting everyday finances, there are many struggling 
families who are anxious about buying school uniforms or replacement items. To support these families we are 
collecting donations of pre-loved school uniform which we can pass on. 

You can drop pre-loved uniform off at school reception by placing it in the red collection bin in 
the waiting area.  Alternatively, pupils can drop items off 
directly with the Pastoral team.

We politely ask that items are washed before donating.

Reception is open from 8am to 4pm Monday - Thursday 
(3.45pm on Fridays).  The last day for drop off is Thursday, 
17 July at 12 noon.

Any enquiries can be directed to the Pastoral Office, or 
ask at Reception. enquiries@priory.lancs.sch.uk

Thank you for your support!

Year 10 College Visits
A reminder that the college visits start next week. These visits provide Year 10 
pupils with the opportunity to further explore their options for life after Priory.  
Pupils will take part in different classes during each day, allowing them to 
experience college life.

Pupils should go to Form for morning registration as normal before making their 
way down to the dining room for 8.50am. Transport is provided by the colleges.

Pupils will be out of school all day and will return in time for the school buses. 
All pupils in the year group will be visiting the colleges with the exception of a 
small number of DoE Silver pupils on Wednesday.  Pupils must be in uniform. 

Pupils who have chosen a sport or dance-
related subject must bring their full PE kit and 
trainers to change in to.

Monday, 16 June - Preston College. 
Wednesday, 18 June - Runshaw College
Wednesday, 2 July - Newman College



PENWORTHAM PRIORY ACADEMY’S

ANNUAL

SUMMERArts
DANCING | SINGING | MUSIC | ACTING | ART

TUESDAY 8TH JULY 2025
PERFORMANCES START AT 6:30PM

Tickets available through SCOPay or on the door.
Refreshments available

(All tickets include one free drink)

£6 Adults
£4 Concessions
Under 5s Free

FESTIVAL
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Learn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

Week 3
w/c 16 June


